
Division of Advertising Practices 

Eric Klinker, CEO 
BitTorrent, Inc. 
201 Mission, 9th Floor 
San Francisco, CA 94105 

UNITED STATES OF AMERICA 

FEDERAL TRADE COMMISSION 
WASHINGTON, D.C 20580 

December 10, 2009 

Re: Inadvertent Sharing Protection Working Group Voluntary Best Practices 
Compliance 

Dear Mr. Klinker: 

In July 2008, numerous distributors of peer-to-peer file-sharing applications, including 
BitTorrent, agreed to abide by a set of guidelines (hereafter "Voluntary Best Practices"), created 
by the Distributed Computing Industry Association, to minimize the inadvertent sharing of 
sensitive files over peer-to-peer networks. The staff of the U.S. Federal Trade Commission's 
Division of Advertising Practices has recently reviewed uTorrent (version 1.8.4 build 16150), to 
determine if it complies with the Voluntary Best Practices. This letter sets forth the results of 
that review. 

We recognize that the uTorrent software application operates differently than some other 
peer-to-peer file-sharing applications in that it operates on the BitTorrent protocol (as opposed to 
the Gnutella protocol), allowing users to download portions of a file simultaneously from 
multiple users through the use of small files, called torrents. These torrent files contain 




